
                                             Light Expert 

I am Glen Wright – Principal of Stephenson & Turner. 

I am here as Council’s Lighting Expert. 

I will take my evidence as read. 

After the submission of my evidence, I received the applicants lighting design 

report from 3D Lighting Design. I have reviewed this information, and have 

observed all of the hearing proceedings key issues from my evidence was my 

proposed lighting conditions that I believe would make the lighting effects less 

obtrusive. 

These conditions included. 

1. Time clock control. 

2. 3000K light source. 

3. Lights not to project light above the horizontal. 

4. Lower (curfew) PDP lighting limits for spill light. 

My assessment conclusion of less than minor effects was based on adoption of 

my recommended conditions. 


